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February 19, 2015 

(1:00 P.M.)
Minutes of Ad Hoc Neighborhood Blight Housing and Neighborhoods Subcommittee meeting of February 17, 2015 
Topic:  Property Asset Management Optimization, Vacant Property Registry, housing and neighborhood improvement issues.
Location:  Conference Room A, 4th Floor, Suite 425, 117 West Duval St., Jacksonville, FL
City Attendees: Council Member Gulliford, Council Member Jones, Council Member Crescimbeni,  Cleveland Ferguson (Mayor’s Office), Elaine Spencer (Chief Housing & Community Development), Paige Johnston (Office of General Counsel), Robert Campbell (Council Auditor Office), Dan McDonald (ECA), Caleena Shirley (Housing & Community Development), Jim Robinson (Director, Public Works) and Stan Johnson 
See attached sign-in sheet for additional attendees.
Meeting convened: 2:07 p.m.
Council Member Gulliford opened the meeting and introductions were made. Caleena Shirley provided an update of the Vacant Property Registry Comparison, which provided a comparison of Broward, Clay, Deltona, Hillsborough, Miami-Dade, Palm Beach, Pasco and Duval counties. She stated except for the information specific to Hillsborough County, the comparison chart did not change from the last review. She discussed the renewal requirements of the counties, explained Miami-Dade non-compliance fee and the counties registration requirements. Robert Campbell informed the members that once a property has been determined to be in default, the language within our ordinance states that it must be registered.  Additionally, Caleena Shirley provided an overview of the Vacant Property Registration/Foreclosure Dashboard, which is a listing of counties that have the greatest number of foreclosures within the State. It also provided a breakdown of property registrations, non-compliant registration cases, an estimate of properties within Duval County that are required to register and total properties registered in Duval County. 
Paige Johnston reviewed changes to the draft legislation which included:


- Increasing the registration fee from $150.00 to $250.00.

- Adding an annual renewal fee.

- Adding a Non-Compliance fee of $500.00


- Adding a provision in Chapter 179, concerning the use of the funds and a provision that deals with the auditing aspect of the expenditure of the fund.


- Adding whereas clause that identified specific zip codes of frequent vacant/foreclosure properties.

- Made changes to the definitions as well as changes to the inspection and registration language.

- Adding a $50.00 transfer fee, and a failure to register fine of $500.00.


- Adding an expenditure of funds policy.
Council Member Crescimbeni voiced concern about the phrasing of how the draft legislation introduced the zip codes that had frequent or greater intensity of default and/or foreclosed properties.
Robert Campbell estimated that about $3.6 million dollars in annual revenue would be realized from the registry. Those funds could be used toward the proposed strategies that include Foreclosure Prevention, Housing and Community Development, and Neighborhood Organizational Development, Outreach and Education.

Jim Robinson stated that Property Asset Management Optimization (PAMO) had developed a mapping tool that would be beneficial in assisting with the Housing and Community Development strategy efforts.
Council Member Crescimbeni requested that the $500.00 Non-Compliance fee be further clarified as to whether the registration fee would or would not be included in that amount.

Nancy Garcia stated her concerns with the draft legislation were 1) that it required more properties to be registered than what the current statute required; 2) how it would impact a real estate agent’s ability to turning the vacant/foreclosed properties over; and 3) stigmatization of homeowners.

Caleena Shirley will determine the percentage of commercial properties that are within Duval county’s Vacant Property Registry and how other municipalities handled commercial properties.  Council Member Crescimbeni expressed concern with establishing a separate rate structure for commercial properties. 
Council Member Gulliford thanked participants and adjourned the meeting. 

Meeting adjourned: 3:05 p.m.      
Minutes:  Stan Johnson
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